Public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of Expiring Provisions) Amendment Bill 2022 Submission No. 670

From: Les Carter

To: Community Support and Services Committee
Subject: Extension to State of Emergency Bill

Date: Friday, 4 March 2022 7:58:08 AM

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

I am lodging a submission to request rejection of the “public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of
Expiring Provisions) Amendment Bill 2022.

There is NO emergency. Media and representatives world wide have confirmed that since the Omicron peak,
the threat of serious illness and death have significantly reduced.

If the QId Government describes the Vaccines as being safe and effective, then how can the remaining 5.6% of
unvaccinated people be a threat, especially as many of them have had Omicron and carry immunity.

As someone who cannot be vaccinated because of anaphylactic reaction I have felt the mandates in a crushing
way. I have had to close my business. I have not been able to get an exemption because I actually have to take
an anaphylactic reaction to prove that I cannot take the vax. I refuse to put that sort of strain on my heart,
especially when I have heard of others who take an anaphylactic reaction and then are recommended to take a
second shot. NO WAY! I find it hard to believe that in a democratic society we have a mandate disallowing
unvaccinated people from freely moving about and being able to work. Have you ever considered that these
people actually are concerned about their health in such a way that they choose not to drink or smoke, to eat a
healthy diet and live in such a way that their immune system copes very well with viruses? And we are being
penalised for not blocking up the hospitals with health problems?

There should not be an extension to this Emergency Bill.

Lesley Carter
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